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A Reminder to Grade 7 Parents  

All grade 7 students have been given a form to fill out and bring back for planning the food for the grade 8 graduation on Monday, 
June 26.  It is an Admiral tradition for the grade seven families to provide this food for the reception as a "pay it forward".  That 
way all grade 8 parents can relax and enjoy the graduation of their own children.  
 
Please return this form as soon as possible to Mme Miller so we can begin our planning process. 
 
We also require a grade 7 parent coordinator to take on some of the organizational responsibility (with help from a teacher).  If you 
are able to help out please email kymiller@scdsb.on.ca  
 

Thank you so much for your help!  

From the Library 

All library books are due back June 12th and no books will be signed out after this date. Library notices will be given to students 

the first week of June.  If a book has been lost, students may bring in the replacement cost of the book (shown on the notice) or a 

book of similar value.  Students who do not clear their accounts will have reduced borrowing privileges in September.  Grade 8 stu-

dents need to clear their library accounts of all books and fines in order to sign out textbooks at CCI. 

There will be no Book Fair this June but the library will be discarding old & worn books which will be available to take home the last 

two weeks of June.   

Grade 8 Graduation 

At this time we would like to congratulate our Grade 8 Graduates and wish them good luck in their future endeavors. We will be 

celebrating our Graduate Class of 2016-17 on Monday June 26th.  The ceremony is to be held at CCI at 6:30 pm followed by a re-

ception in the CCI Cafeteria.  One of the Admiral traditions is to take a group photo at 6:00 pm.  This year the photo will be taken 

on the grass at the front of the Hurontario St. side of the high school prior to the ceremony.  Please be on time for the group pho-

to. 

“Graduation is an exciting time. It marks both an ending and a beginning; it’s warm memories of the past and big dreams for the 

future”.  

Way to go Admiral Graduates! 



Slam Poetry 

Intermediate students participated in our annual SlamPoetry competition this spring and a team was selected to 
compete at the County competition at the Board Office.  Slam poetry offers students a forum to express their ideas 
about a topic of their choice using poetic devices, vivid imagery and emotion to create a powerful message. The fol-
lowing students advanced to the County competition:   

 
     Individual category:   Clara Arnold, Sage Fry 
  
    Team category:           Maley Munnings & Alexis Foster,  
                
              Emma Cornell, Isabel Lewin, Kendal Lockhart & Ellie Steeves 
 

Admiral Collingwood placed 2nd in the team category  and the individual results are as follows: 

            Clara placed 4th 

            Sage placed 6th 

             Alexis and Maley placed 6th 

             Emma, Isabel, Kendal, Ellie placed 8th 

Congratulations! 

Sail into Summer 

It’s almost time! Our Sail into Summer Festival will be held on Wednesday June 7th from 4:30 pm—7:30 pm rain or shine  

The Sail into Summer Festival Fundraiser is Admiral Collingwood Elementary School’s single largest fundraising event of the year. 

The event provides an evening of friendship, laughter and family fun while supporting our community school. There will be rides, 

games, inflatables, Laser tag, Body Zorbs, a Silent Auction, lots of food, and much more!   

 

Men with Knives Catering will join us once again, so take the night off and join us for dinner too!   

See you there, and thank you for your support! 

Talent Show  
 

This year's Talent Show will be June 20th.  There will be a school show middle block and an evening show starting at 7:00 p.m.  Par-
ents welcome at the afternoon school performance.  We hope to see you there!  

Medications 

If your child has medication that is currently being kept or administered at school, please ensure that it is picked up on the last day 

of school.   

Also, if your student will require medication at school for the start of the 2017-18 calendar year, you will need to fill out the neces-

sary paperwork prior to September 5, 2017.  Please see the office for details. 

Lost and Found 

Please come in and check our lost and found! We have accumulated a lot of clothing, shoes, lunchboxes, and toys in our bins and 

we would love to see them reclaimed before the end of the year.  Any items not claimed will be donated to a worthy cause.  



Reminders & Resources 

Visitors and Volunteers 

Should parents or visitors need to enter the school, they must first sign in at the office, and will need a visitor or volunteer tag 

while they are in the school. Thank you for your cooperation in keeping our school safe! 

Ministry of Education seeks online engagement regarding implementation of First Nations, Métis and  
Inuit Education Policy Framework  

The Ontario Ministry of Education is working with researchers to gather feedback and input to inform the development of the 
Third Progress Report on the implementation of the First Nations, Métis and Inuit Education Policy Framework. Students, par-
ents/guardians and families, teaching and nonteaching staff, Indigenous communities, organizations and partners, and school 
boards are invited to participate in an online survey and/or online focus groups to capture successes and help to identify promis-
ing practices and opportunities to provide further support to enhance the achievement and well-being of Indigenous students. 

To learn more, visit the SCDSB website, click on ‘About Us’, ‘News’, and look for the article entitled “Ministry of Education seeks 
online engagement regarding implementation of First Nations, Métis and Inuit Education Policy Framework.” 

Gifted Screening Process 

Students who display an advanced degree of general intellectual ability require additional program support in order to reach their 
educational potential. This support may be through enhancing the curriculum, differentiated instruction and through providing 
program modifications. This type of programming is important to engage, motivate and challenge students who are identified as 
gifted in either the regular classroom or in gifted classroom placements.  

 

Parents/Guardians of a student who will be in or above Grade 3 in the next school year, who wish to nominate their child for gifted 
screening are asked to contact Heidi Green at 705-445-0811 or hgreen@scdsb.on.ca before September 29th, 2017. 

 

Students may be nominated by either a teacher or parent/guardian. 

 

A letter examining the gifted screening process in greater detail will be sent to parents/guardians of students in Grade 3 in Sep-
tember. Parents/Guardians will still have the opportunity for nominating their child in September and October.  

If you require further information about the gifted screening process, please contact the school at 705-445-0811.  Please see Ap-
pendix A for a list of Characteristics of Gifted Learners (attached) 

Eye See Eye Learn program offering free eye exams, glasses for JK students – deadline is June 30  

Your child may have a vision problem. Only an optometrist knows if your child sees to the best of their ability. Get them a compre-
hensive eye exam, covered for children under 19 years-old with their Ontario Health Card. The Eye See…Eye Learn® program offers 
one free pair of glasses to this year’s Junior Kindergarten (JK) students with their OHIP-covered eye exam, if prescribed by a partici-
pating optometrist. Learn more at www.EyeSeeEyeLearn.ca. The deadline for this year’s JK students to receive free eye glasses is 
June 30. 

Safe Kids Week is June 5 to 11  

Did you know that a properly fitting helmet reduces the risk of head injuries like concussions by 85%? Teach your children to wear 
a helmet that fits properly while wheeling and riding. Help prevent injuries by teaching your children the skills they need to wheel 
and ride safely. For tips, visit www.parachutecanada.org. 

mailto:hgreen@scdsb.on.ca


Is your child turning four this year? ItΩs time to register for Kindergarten! 

Our school is now registering children for Kindergarten for the 2017-18 school year. Required registration docu-

ments include birthdate documentation, proof of address and record of immunization. Visit www.scdsb.on.ca/

kindergarten for more information. 

Summer childcare available at select SCDSB schools 

In partnership with community child care operators, we are pleased to support your child care needs, offering full-day child care 

programs for children (aged JK to 12 years) in select schools across Simcoe County this summer. Registration in advance is required. 

Please contact the child care operator directly to register. A fee subsidy may be available to families who qualify. For more infor-

mation, please contact the Simcoe Muskoka YMCA Before and After School Care Program at 705-444-0188.   For the full listing of 

childcare centres in the SCDSB, visit www.scdsb.on.ca and click on ‘Schools’ and then ‘Before & After School Care.’  

First Rider program gives students the chance to ride a school bus  

The Simcoe County Student Transportation Consortium (SCSTC) welcomes students to take part in 

the experience of riding on the school bus for the first time through their First Rider program. This 

program, offered in the summer, teaches school bus safety for first-time school bus riders and in-

cludes a ride on a real school bus. This FREE program is provided by the SCSTC, in partnership with 

school bus operators, to educate students and their families about the rules and responsibilities on 

and around the school bus. The sessions start in late August at school locations across Simcoe 

County. Parents/guardians and students attending school in Simcoe County may attend any of the 

             sessions. For more information and session dates/times, visit the SCTSC website at:                         

               main.simcoecountyschoolbus.ca and click on the ‘Safety’ link. 

ThereΩs still time to register for summer school  

Summer school credit courses are available this July through in-person classes and eLearning. New this year are full credit grade 9 
and 10 courses at Bear Creek Secondary School in Barrie. The in-person courses at Bear Creek will run July 4 to 28 from 9 a.m. - 
3:30 p.m. Limited school bus transportation is provided from all areas of Simcoe County. Details are on the Learning Centres web-
site: www.thelearningcentres.com. Students can also get information from the school or from any of the SCDSB’s Learning Centres. 
Online registration for current SCDSB students is available through the student portal. eLearning registration is supported through 
high school Guidance  Offices. Non-SCDSB students can register using the forms on the website. 

Bus Delay Notifications 
 
Did you know that you can subscribe to updates from the Simcoe County Student Transportation Consortium about your child's 
bus and any delays? Parents/students can sign up for email notification of delays by student’s bus route number (no personal in-
formation required).  The email subscription service is available at http://www.simcoecountyschoolbus.ca/ - click on ‘View bus 
delays,’ and then click on the subscription sign in the right corner.  

Use the Safe Schools tool to report bullying, drug use or vandalism 

 
The SCDSB has an online Safe Schools Reporting Tool, which is available on our school website homepage, http://adm.scdsb.on.ca, 
as a Quick Access button. Students and parents can use this tool to submit a report online if they witness inappropriate behaviour 
such as bullying, drug use or vandalism. Students are still encouraged to speak to a trusted adult at school or home if they have 
any concerns. This form isn’t a substitute for having a discussion with a teacher or principal. Student safety and well-being are  
always our top priority. For more information, please contact the school or visit http://scdsb.on.ca/ReportAnIncident.  

http://www.scdsb.on.ca/kindergarten
http://www.scdsb.on.ca/kindergarten
http://www.scdsb.on.ca
http://www.simcoecountyschoolbus.ca/
http://scdsb.on.ca/ReportAnIncident


Approved school year calendar for next year  

The Ministry of Education has approved the Simcoe County District School Board elementary and secondary school year calen-
dars for the 2017-2018 school year. School starts on Tues. Sept. 5, 2017. The Holiday Break takes place Dec. 25, 2017 to Jan. 5, 
2018, and March Break is March 12 to 16, 2018. The last day for elementary students will be Thurs. June 28, 2018 and the last 
day for secondary students will be Wed. June 27, 2018. To view the full calendar for next school year, visit www.scdsb.on.ca – 
‘Schools’ – ‘School Year Calendars.’ 

Senior Kindergarten (Year 2) students will start school on Tues. Sept. 5, 2017. Junior Kindergarten (Year 1) students will start 
school on Thurs. Sept. 7, 2017. They will attend continuously from this time. 

Keeping kids' minds and bodies healthy this summer  

All parents want their children to grow up healthy. Being healthy means lots of things – growing up strong and active, making con-
nections, developing positive relationships with others, and learning to make good, responsible decisions. 

Here are some tips on how to keep your child's mind and body active this summer. 

· Summer programs - over the summer months there are a wide variety of programs to keep children and youth active. Whether 
outdoors or in a facility like the YMCA, swimming is a summertime favourite. Consider signing your child up for swimming lessons, 
giving them the confidence they need to be safe in and around the water. 

· Summer day camps – summer camp is a great opportunity to introduce your child to “physical literacy.” This means getting kids to 
feel comfortable being active, so when asked to play a game such as soccer at recess, they are confident to say “yes.” Summer 
camp teaches children how to be active in a fun and supportive environment. 

· Child care - when looking for child care for your youngster, make sure the centre is health conscious and provides nutritious meals 
to ensure children develop in a positive environment. Try to find a centre that incorporates a “Play to Learn” curriculum and make 
sure the staff observe and document your child’s daily activities. A good child care centre should feel like home away from home 
while providing the tools to help children reach their full potential. 

The YMCA of Simcoe/Muskoka offers child care and summer programs for children of all ages and abilities. To 
learn more about the programs being offered this summer, visit www.ymcaofsimcoemuskoka.ca. 

Information provided by the YMCA of Simcoe/Muskoka (www.ymcaofsimcoemuskoka.ca) 











 

 

 

 

 

Rainbows Georgian Triangle, now operating under Elephant Thoughts, is accepting registra-

tions for their Rainbows, Spectrum and Prism programs.  

Rainbows for All Children is an international not-for-profit organization that offers peer support 

to assist children, adolescents and adults who are grieving death, divorce, separation, abandon-

ment, foster care, deployment, serious family illness or other painful loss.  

Rainbows volunteer facilitators have helped nearly 3,000,000 youth in 18 countries since 1983. 
 
Rainbows is endorsed by clinicians, courts, educational systems, churches, and mental health 
professionals. 

  
3 levels are offered by Rainbows Georgian Triangle: 

Rainbows ï ages 5 to 14 

Spectrum ï grades 9 to 12 

Prism ï parents of youth in the program 

 
Programs run twice yearly:  

Fall (September ï December) and Spring (January ï May) 

 
Support groups meet in the evening, once per week for 14 weeks. 

 
Rainbows Georgian Triangle is grateful to our community partners for their generosity:  

Huronia Community Foundation, Collingwood General & Marine Hospital Foundation, Blue Mountain Village Foundation, 

Elephant Thoughts Educational Outreach, Trinity United Church Collingwood, Meridian Credit Union Collingwood, Ther-

apeutic Paws of Canada, Imaginarium Adventures in Art, Toppers Pizza Collingwood, Boston Pizza Collingwood, Metro 

Collingwood. 

 

To register, or for more information: 

705-446-8249 or RainbowsGT@hotmail.com 


